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Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax

iscc-fairfaxva.org
Volume 46, Number 7               7 April 2021


Next Meeting:
Wednesday, 5 May, 2021
12:00 PM

Zoom


ISCC Minutes 
President Leightley called the Zoom meeting to order at 12:04 PM.  Fourteen individuals representing 15 organizations participated. President Leightley gave the invocation and Immediate Past President Larson led the Pledge of Allegiance.

OFFICER REPORTS

Minutes of the February meeting and the Treasurer’s report were approved as provided.

Vice President Grimsley had nothing to report.

Immediate Past President Larson deferred to the Volunteer of the Year discussion.

President Leightley deferred to Business.

OLD BUSINESS

President Leightley updated the attendees on the status of the Fairfax City Social Justice Initiative.  Two lectures on history were presented regarding the “Lost Cause”, and the 1902 Virginia Constitution which was replaced in 1972 by a more progressive one.

Vice President Grimsley has received several suggestions for speakers.

NEW BUSINESS

Volunteer of the Year Planning – Immediate Past President Larson recommended we continue to plan for a “normal” August event, and adjust as necessary.  All agreed.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:05 PM.

City of Fairfax
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Parks and Recreation




Upcoming Events:

Easter Bunny (March 27)– Easter Bunny to hand out goodie bags
Egg-Plore Fairfax (March 29- April 9) – QR code scavenger Hunt around the City
2nd Annual Spring Wave Parade (April 10) – Cars and Floats will cruise through the city around the Easter holiday.
Mayors’ Fitness Challenge (April 3 – May 29) – Fairfax City, Town of Vienna and City of Falls Church are coming together to get citizens involved in a healthy competition to determine the “Most Fit City/Town” of 2021.
Commission on the Arts Launches Language Arts 123 Writing Competition

Eligible Fairfax City citizens are invited by the City of Fairfax Commission on the Arts to reflect in writing on their COVID-19 pandemic experiences in a writing competition. For more info go to Language Arts 123 Competition 2021 | City of Fairfax, VA
Spring Classes for Adults and Seniors are in session

Registration for Winter Classes are open at our new location, Stacy C Sherwood Community Center. Our limited class offerings included: Cardio Circuit, Seniorcize, Pilates/Yoga, Zumba Gold, various levels of Clogging, and Tai Chi. 

Senior Classes
Adult Classes
Mitzi Taylor mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov; Serrita Farnsworth serrita.farnsworth@fairfaxva.gov
 Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC).. Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC)
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC).  Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC 
Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
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Central Fairfax

Chamber of Commerce

Small Business Focus. Big Business Results.




Spring has arrived and the Chamber is in full swing! For those of you who don't know, the CFCC has served the business communities of the City of Fairfax and its "suburbs" for more than 60 years. We work to support the business community and help them save TIME and MONEY. We do this by offering a variety of programs and benefits that include Networking and Referral, Advocacy, Marketing, Education, and Cost Savings Programs. To date in 2021, we have added 20 new members to the Chamber and brought back a few members that we lost to COVID. We are cautiously optimistic that we are turning the corner on business confidence! Our calendar is overflowing with events for April. Highlights include:

· How to Become a More Effective Listener (Tue., 4/20 @2pm)
· Young Professionals Monthly Meeting: Serving on a Board (Wed., 4/21 @ 2pm)
· Women Mean Business Monthly Meeting—The Money & Business Woman Relationship (Thu., 4/22 @ noon)
· PURE Networking (Thu., 4/22 @4pm)
In May, our Young Professionals Committee is planning to organize a Law Enforcement and First Responders Appreciation Event called "Fairfax's Finest". It will honor and recognize members of the Fairfax City Police Department and the Fire Station on University Dr. If you would like to support this effort, please contact youngprofessionals@cfcc.org. I encourage you to seriously consider joining the Central Fairfax Chamber of Commerce. The nonprofit rate is only $175/year and we waive the joining fee for nonprofits. Plus, we throw in some freebies for the nonprofits! Contact Jennifer Rose at executivedirector@cfcc.org.

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Civitan Club of Fairfax 

The Fairfax Civitan Club “met” via zoom on 1 April.  Its speakers were coaches from a new organization called YOUniquely Fit—dedicated to encouraging fun activities that help developmentally disabled people get and stay fit.  

A number of other “virtual” Civitan-related meetings are scheduled for April.  During the evening of 15 April, the Board of the FCIDD will meet.  The Foundation for Children with Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities is a significant source of funding for worthy projects that meet FCIDD criteria.  The Civitan Chesapeake District will hold its Spring Meeting on 17 April.  One topic will be the proposed restructuring of Civitan.  Our Fairfax Club will have a Board meeting on 27 April to evaluate where our Club is during the Pandemic and what we hope and plan for the future. 

We continue to explore potential service and/or fund-raising projects.  We did well in selling White House holiday ornaments, and we also have a few other (mostly minor) fund raising activities underway.  Regarding service projects, after the speaker at our March Club meeting talked with us about ways Civitans might help provide services to the low-income seniors living in Fellowship Square Fellowship Houses, our Club members contributed money to buy about one hundred carry toiletry bags for use by residents during upcoming major renovations at the Hunters Woods House.  Another project is sewing together cat blankets to be provided to an animal shelter.  As noted in previous reports, Fairfax Civitans at its May Club meeting will experiment with zoom bingo, with the funds raised supporting the Dawn Syndrome Association of Northern Virginia (DSANA).  That may lead to our Club providing regular zoom volunteer support for fundraising that benefits DSANV.

David Hartmann: chartmann@cox.net
Downtown Fairfax Coalition
Jim Wyckoff, Jr.:  jcwyckoffjr@aol.com
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FAIRFAX FERNS 


GARDEN CLUB

The club will participate in the Spring Wave Parade on April 10.

Next meeting is Monday April 12 at 7pm to select Nominating Committee for new officers . 
Kathy Hoffman: Kathryn.j.hoffman@gmail.com
[image: image12.png]


Fairfax VA Harley

 Owners Group

As the weather improves we are getting back on the bikes and having a few rides.  And our first on site Chapter Meeting will be this month.  So there is hope for a "careful" return to a new normal. Everyone is looking forward to a 2021 riding program and the activities promoting the enjoyment os safe motorcycle riding and community involvement.

Chapter members came out on April 3rd to clean up their Adopt-a-Spot on Fairfax Boulevard and around City Hall. Looked great for Easter Sunday.

As predicted last month it is certain now that there will not be a "Rolling to Remember" event in D.C. this year due to the challenges of the pandemic and the politics of the times. We will find other ways to honor and remember those in our military and first responders who have and do put life and limb on the line to protect and defend our liberty and our nation. We will look forward to 2022 for a return of "Rolling to Remember". 

For the same reasons the "Ride of the Patriots" will not take place this year.  There will likely be a Chapter "Remembrance Ride" event to honor and never forget those in uniform who serve every day.  Looking forward to a 2022 Ride of the Patriots that is a signature Memorial Day event for our community.

It does seem likely that there will be an Independence Day Parade in the City of Fairfax.  Tentative for the moment, but hopeful.  The Chapter will enthusiastically participate and support this event.

We look forward to working with the City and ISCC civic organizations in 2021 to make our community a better place for all of us.

The Fairfax Harley Owners Group is a diverse and energetic force of over 350 members.  The Chapter publishes a monthly newsletter and maintains its own web page, www.fairfaxhog.com.

Larry Larson: larry.d.larson@verizon.net   
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Fairfax City


Regional Library

City oFairfaxLibrary

10360 North Street

Fairfax, VA 22030

703-293-6227 | TTY: 711

Sun.: 1 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Mon. - Thurs.: 10 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Fri.: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m.

Sat.: 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.

The City of Fairfax Regional Library offers a wide range of events for all ages, including children’s programs, ESL Conversation groups and tutoring, technology help, book discussions, genealogy and local history programs, and much more.  

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/library/events/
.Katie Clary:  kvclary@mindspring.com
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Friends of

 Fairfax Station
Pete Conklin:  conklinps@aol.com
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Hildie Carney: hilcarn31@aol.com
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Kiwanis Club 

of Fairfax
C                     

Mariann Gabor: mgabor2010@hotmail.com
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Knights of Columbus

Father Diamond Council 6292
The Council holds business meetings on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s of the month at 8 PM in Providence Hall at St Leo the Great Catholic Church.   Web site: WWW.6292.kofc.com. . All meetings currently are virtual.
March Activities:

· March 6 held a Filipino Take Out Dinner. Complete dinner

For 6 at  the Knights Hall. Proceeds went to KOVAR Charity.     


· March 13th  held a St Patrick’s Day traditional Irish Dinner.(Take Out Orders).

April Activities:

· April 15 to 18, Annual KOVAR Fund Raiser collections at stores 

· April 30 and May 1, State Convention (Held virtually)

Check the Council Web Site and the April Newsletter for full details.

The Council will also be selling car raffle tickets in March and April in conjunction

with All-Saints Church.    Proceeds will be used to support St Leo’s School and the Council Charitable activities.
Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Fairfax Lions Begin “70 for 70” Campaign

Fairfax Lions Club celebrates its 70th Anniversary in 2021, with our “70 for 70 Campaign.” This Campaign is about serving our community amidst the COVID pandemic. We encourage every member to participate. The campaign has four parts:

(1) Financial Program - The goal is to raise $7,070 as a donation to Food for Others, a community food-bank we have supported for many years. Donations in any amount ($7 to $70 to $700) are welcome and appreciated. Mail a check (payable to: Fairfax Lions Club, memo: 7070/FFO) to Fairfax Lions Club, PO Box 98, Fairfax VA 22038-0098 by April 10. 

(2) “Power Packs” for Kids Program - weekend food for students. On Friday, March 26, we collected PPs at the American Legion parking lot; this continues every two weeks (next on April 9) until end of school year...t[image: image18.png]eneral Federation o Women’s Clubs ()



he PPs go to FFO, for kids weekend meals. Times, dates, and how to assemble a power-pack on our web page: https://www.fairfaxlions.org

(3) Food for Neighbors Program - a second food program, to continue in April. We ask each Lion to contribute 17 or more cans of most needed food for Food for Others.  Our goal is 700 cans of food. Tentative plan - bring canned food on Saturday, April 17, 9am-12noon to the American Legion parking lot

(4) Hours of Service Program - We encourage members to donate their time, knowledge and/or expertise to help others in the community....for ANY service activity. Examples - delivering meals to someone in need, an area cleanup effort, assisting someone with their tax return or an academic course, etc. Keep track of hours through June 30.

Overall goal of 70 for 70 Campaign is 100% participation by Fairfax Lions. 

Power Packs for Kids Began March 26th
Gordon Tillery: tilleryg@gmail.com
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The Optimist Club of Central Fairfax was very busy in March.  March is the month of the first day of spring; the month of St. Patrick’s Day; and the month of March Madness and a frenzy of college basketball games and tournaments.  The club hosted a March Madness Membership Night on March 16.  Members were invited to bring a friend and to wear their favorite team’s colors.  In anticipation of St. Patrick’s Day, “the wearing of the green” was also welcomed.  
At Membership Night, we welcomed five guests who were interested in learning more about our club and our service projects that “bring out the best in kids.”
Two outstanding young people started the evening’s program.  Jannell Quint, our club’s 2016 Limburg Scholarship winner, updated us on what she had been up to: graduating from Indiana University of Pennsylvania and about to begin graduate work toward a master’s degree in special education in May.  She wants to become a life skills teacher in an elementary school in Fairfax County.  She thanked the club for the financial support that helped her attend college.  The club welcomed back Grant Thornton, this year’s winner of our club’s Essay Contest, and his mother Mandi.  We recognized and congratulated Grant for his achievement in writing in a virtual award ceremony. 
On March 22 and 23, our club sponsored the Oratorical Contest via Zoom.  The theme: “Healing the World with Optimism.” There were 15 contestants, from the ages of 8-17, participating.  How impressive these young people are.  At our April 20 club meeting, our members will get to meet the first, second, and third place winners of the contest, and hear their speeches.  

Kim Moden:  modenrk@cox.net
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April is a BIG month for Fairfax Rotary. We will celebrate our 90th Birthday on Wednesday, April 21! In honor of our birthday, the Popeye's located at Fairfax Circle is offering a fundraiser for the club. 20% of ALL sales between 2pm - 5pm will be donated to our club's foundation. Spring is a busy season for our service efforts. We just finished distributing Constitution booklets to all of the 8th graders at Lanier Middle School (soon to be Katherine Johnson Middle School). We are sponsoring a Fairfax High School student in our District's Speech Contest. Our student won the Area 9 contest and will move on to compete against students from all over the district later this month. We are "full swing" (pun intended) in preparations for our 35th Annual Golf Tournament at the Country Club of Fairfax on Monday, May 10. Golfers and sponsors are needed. Visit https://fairfax-rotary-2021-golf-tournament.perfectgolfevent.com/ for more information. We are also starting the process to identify our Teachers of the Year. The club recognizes two outstanding teachers in the Fairfax City Schools. Each teacher receives a cash award, plaque, and public recognition. We are also starting to work on our call for scholarship applications from Fairfax High School Seniors. Currently, the club awards six scholarships and a Community Service Award totalling $21,000. Typically in April, we work with the City to identify a house in the City that needs some minor repair work. The club then makes the repairs. We are actively looking now for this year's project. There are some criteria - it must be occupied, not a rental property, lower income home owner. We don't perform major repairs. If you have a lead on a property, please contact Jennifer Rose at rosefamilyboys@gmail.com.

Jennifer Rose:  Jennifer@cfcc.org
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Salvation Army 
Women’s Auxiliary
The Salvation Army Auxiliary held a Spring Sale at the Fairfax Corps on 3/27.  The fundraiser featuring new boutique type items was successful with a little less than two thousand dollars given to the Corps.  Plans are for a larger Yard Sale with new and used items in the Fall.

The Fairfax Corps continues with a need for non perishable food.  Drop off can be done at Corps Hdqtrs, 4915 Ox Rd, Fairfax, Va 22030 (next to University Mall).  The Corps telephone number is 703-385-8700.

Connie Lauther: lauthers2relo4u@cox.net
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Service Source is aiming to do a partial reopening of day programs on May 17. We did a town hall last week with families and providers to answer questions and talk about our precautions that will be in place to protect staff and participants.
Sagan Brummett

saganbrummett@servicesource.org
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND COMMUNITY CAMPAIGNS 
 Joe Meyer:  joe.meyer@shelterhouse.org
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Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB) 
. 

Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB)  SCFB is dedicated to helping older adults continue to live independently, and to providing enrichment and social networking 
opportunities that keep life exciting and rewarding. Programs include Accompanied Medical Transportation and Companion Shopping (for older people who are no longer able to drive), Friendly Callers/ Visitors (for people who are mostly homebound), Caregivers Support Group (for those who have loved ones with dementia), low-cost exercise and yoga classes (to promote strength, balance and flexibility), and Lunch N’ Life, Adventures in Learning, and Wednesday at the Movies which all provide mental stimulation and socialization opportunities. For SCFB significant future and below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org. 
DUE TO THE COVID RESTRICTIONS THE ONLY PROGRAMS CURRENTLY OPERATING ARE MEDICAL AND SHOPPING TRANSPORTATION IN BOTH FAIRFAX BURKE AND SOUTH COUNTY, CHAIR YOGA AND BOOK CLUB VIA ZOOM, FRIENDLY CALLER AND CARE GIVER PROGRAMS.  AIL LUNCH N LIFE, FRIENDLY VISITOR, HANDY HELPER AND MOVIES ARE SUSPENDED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.

But Shepherd Center is still active,

1. Transportation Program – over 150 Medical and Shopping Drives by SCFB drivers during month of March including taking a number of clients to get their COVID Vaccinations.

2. Chair Yoga – SCFB Exercise Program conducted via Zoom, 3 times a week during the last month and average over 83  participants per session.

3. Care Giver Support – 13 Clients contacted during the month.

4. Friendly Caller –  continues with over 189 contacts .for the month.

5. Book Club had 15 participants and was conducted virtually. 

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Soroptimist International of Fairfax County 
Exploring alternative fund raising options. Regional conference this month.
Cathy Kelleher:  dandckelleher@cox.net​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
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     Woman’s Club of Fairfax 
Our announcement for scholarship applications has been sent to the participating schools.  We are also trying to think of a fundraising project to raise monies for the scholarship, since Covid has canceled our annual fashion show fundraiser once again.

Members are participating in the Spring Wave Parade which Fairfax City is holding on April 10.  The City is providing clubs with a trailer and a truck that clubs will decorate.   The theme is "Spring Gardening, Volunteerism Blooming."

The Club is donating money for a beehive to the Heifer Project.

Members donated food items for FACETS March Hypothermia Shelter held at Fairfax Baptist Church.

As a Virginia state Woman's Club project, the Fairfax club is donating money to purchase a bus to transport military families to YMCA activities in the Virginia Beach/Norfolk area.

We have initiated our Driving for Dollars fundraiser, whereby our club partners with a local golf course/country club to sell buckets of golf balls for a slightly increased price, with the difference going to the club.

And Zoom meetings continue, including our Book Club, which meets monthly via Zoom.

Suzanne Grimsley: suzanne.grimsley@yahoo.com
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The Zonta Club of Fairfax met by Zoom on Saturday, March 6, 2021 at 10 am. Hellitz Villegas, Forced Marriage Initiative, Project Associate at Tahirih Justice Center and Rehim Elala, Human Rights Attorney from Ethiopia and current Georgetown University Law Center LLM student spoke to the club members about forced and child marriage in the United States and the world.   They explained how forced marriage not only traumatizes and damages the young woman/child but also costs the community.  They also noted that women from 16-60 are forced into unwanted marriages.

Zonta Club of Fairfax is pleased to welcome Nancy Post as a new member of the club.  Nancy is the teacher advisor/sponsor of the new Z club at Oakton High School.  The interested student is working to find other high school students who are interested in Zonta’s mission to provide service and advocacy for women and girls locally and globally.  

Our next meeting is April 3, 2021.  It is our annual business meeting to elect new officers, make decisions on selection of Volunteer of the Year and any other year-end volunteering and support plans.  We plan to launch our new website in April.

Blanche Anderson will speak to the Fairfax Lions Club on Tuesday, May 18 about Zonta’s commitment and work on stopping violence against women including child marriage.  Thank you to Gordon Tillery for the invitation.
Blanche Anderson:  blanchewa@msn.com
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